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26 September 2013 
Rt Hon Chris Grayling MP

Lord Chancellor and Secretary of State for Justice

Ministry of Justice

102 Petty France

London SW1H 9AJ

Dear Minister, 
TRANSFORMING REHABILITATION – TRADE DISPUTE



Over recent months Napo has engaged in good faith in discussions with the Ministry of Justice, with a view to securing agreement on the terms of the staff transfer arrangements for those of our members currently employed by Probation Trusts who, it is proposed under the ‘Transformation Rehabilitation’ (TR) agenda, will be transferred either to the Civil Service (within the proposed National Probation Service) or to one of the proposed 21 Community Rehabilitation Companies (CRC’s).   

We are very disappointed that information repeatedly requested has either not been forthcoming, or has been provided late or incomplete. There are also a number of key areas affecting our member’s future terms and conditions where we have failed to reach agreement or have yet to even open discussions. 

These include:

· The numbers of posts by job role available in the NPS or relevant CRC

· Places of work that will be available at the point of transfer from Trusts to the NPS or relevant CRC and thereafter

· The terms of a Voluntary Redundancy Scheme 

· Access to the Local Government Pension Scheme (LGPS) for existing staff and new recruits post 1st April 2014 and beyond.

· Information on how roles will change for serving staff depending on which part of the NPS or CRC they are transferred to.

· Negotiating machinery for post 1 April 2014


Risk to the Public

It is also particularly disappointing that you have not provided us with a copy of the MoJ Risk Register. We believe that this identifies the inherent future risks to public safety and that of our members, by way of the amendments to professional practice structures, and this failure to disclose has hindered our negotiations. We also believe that the risk register identifies the threat to ‘business as usual’  and the operational capacity of Probation Trusts to deliver acceptable services within a timetable that Napo believes is both flawed and unrealistic. This is a view which has been supported by a large number of stakeholders and which was made clear in the vast majority of the responses to your earlier consultation on the TR proposals.


NNC undermined

In terms of the consultative process that has just been launched following the negotiations that have taken place through the National Negotiating Council (NNC), Napo must record its objection to the timing and content of the letter and attachments issued to Probation Trusts by Ian Porée on your behalf dated 19th September.  It is quite clear from the nature of a number of communications from our members and other sources, that this is being seen as a deliberate and wilful attempt to undermine the consultative process involving the Probation employers and Trade Unions. Moreover, it is causing even more confusion by way of the introduction of additional material that has not even been the subject of prior discussion at the NNC.

Formal Notice of a Trade Dispute

Given the foregoing, it is therefore with regret that I write to register a formal trade dispute on the basis that no progress or agreement has been made. 

In order to resolve this trade dispute, Napo requires satisfactory resolution through appropriate provision being included within the terms of the staff transfer arrangements to be made under the Offender Management Act 2007:  so that there is all of the following-

· Following full disclosure of the risks to public safety identified by the MOJ arising from implementation of the Transforming Rehabilitation Agenda, agreement on changes to our members’ terms and working conditions to avoid compromising their personal safety; 

· Agreement on the methodology of allocation of members between those who, it is proposed, are to transfer to the Civil Service (NPS) and those who are to transfer to each of the 21 CRC’s;

· Agreement that enhanced redundancy terms of 104 weeks’ pay be made available on voluntary or compulsory severance on grounds of redundancy as a term of employment of all members, such term to be extant for a period of 10 years from 1 April 2014;

· Agreement that the terms and conditions and collective agreements in place prior to 1 April 2014 will continue to apply thereafter in full, and not be capable of amendment otherwise than through negotiation by the NNC or the agreed negotiating machinery that will succeed this arrangement.

· Agreement as to the terms on which post 1st April 2014, members will be entitled to remain members of the LGPS (including the period post-share sale).


· Agreement that new employees within the NPS and 21 CRC’s will have full access to the LGPS (including the period post share sale).


· Agreement that Napo will be able to have access for collective bargaining purposes to all new employees within the NPS and 21 CRC’s (including the period post share sale).
We are copying this letter to the Chief Executives of all Probation Trusts in England and Wales, by way of notice of the formal trade dispute now registered with you. 

Yours sincerely,
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IAN LAWRENCE

General Secretary
Cc: Jeremy Wright, Parliamentary Under-Secretary of State for Justice
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